
 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Town of Jonesville 

Regular Monthly Meeting 

April 4, 2017 

 

The Town of Jonesville held their regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 4, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the 

American Legion Building. 

 

Those present were as follows: 

 

Council 

Jerry Harris, Vice-Mayor 

Brian Huff 

Rebecca Hines 

Magen Harris 

Bobby Slusher 

Tommy Livesay 

Jolene Lambert 

George Cridlin, Town Attorney 

 

Absent 

Jim Ewing, Mayor 

 

Staff 

Amy Willis, Treasurer/Clerk 

Jimmy Cluesman, Town Superintendent 

Terry Sivert, Police Chief 

Brian Bush, Chief Water Plant Operator 

Charlene Schaeffer, Utility Billing Clerk 

Travis Mullins, Police Sgt. 

 

Visitors 

Darian Musick 

Mike Watson 

Louise Carver 

Tim Long-Sunset Digital 

Jason Monday & Megan Mcliquham 

 

Brian Huff led the invocation followed by Tommy Livesay with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Vice Mayor Jerry Harris then called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Rebecca Hines made the motion to approve the agenda; seconded by Tommy Livesay. All in favor, motion 

carries.  

 

Brian Huff made the motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting; seconded by Jolene Lambert. All 

in favor, motion carries. 

 

Petitions and Communications-Visitors 

Tim Long, Sunset Digital 

 

Mr. Long spoke about the Cool and Connected program through ARC, USDA, and EPA. Town of Jonesville 

and Town of Pennington received funding for one project per town. The first planning meeting will be April 

6 at the Pennington Gap Community Center and then a second meeting on Friday, April 7. The council is 

urged to attend if possible. 



 

 

Brian Huff made the motion to approve the Financial Reports; seconded by Bobby Slusher. All in favor, 

motion carries. 

 

Tommy Livesay made the motion to approve the Bills to be Paid; seconded by Jolene Lambert. All in favor, 

motion carries. 

 

Police Report, Chief Terry Sivert 

Chief Sivert reports 4208 miles patrolled, no maintenance on Dodge #1no maintenance, Swap tires from 

Dodge #3 to Dodge #2, Dodge #3 sold for $1010.00, Equinox replace front hub assembly, Dodge #4 and #5 

in service. Twelve traffic citations written. 95 calls answered, 11 motorists assisted with lockouts, 8 arrest (2 

capias, 2 probation violation, 1 DUID, 1 Assault Family Member, 2 Petit Larceny)  Fines 

Assessed/Collected: $1039.00 and Paid Fines $0.00 (no report yet). JPD assisted County on various calls. 

Helped citizens in obtaining warrants and orders from magistrate. Assisted fire and rescue with calls. 

Provided routine escorts IGA, Shubert’s and Lee Food Mart. Assisted Sheriff’s Office with funeral escorts in 

town. Sgt. Travis Mullins spoke asking permission to have a 5K on July 4
th

 this will benefit Mothers Against 

Drunk Drivers (MADD). All council was in agreement. 

 

Town Superintendent Report, Jimmy Cluesman 

Mr. Cluesman reports 4 warnings, 4 disconnect, 2 reconnects. Ten meters were replaced, 4 leaks were fixed, 

mowing and weedeating has started, no sewer problems, ¾ inch line behind courthouse needs to be laid it 

would be approximately about 800 feet an easement needs to be obtained, should cost approximately $1000. 

A new truck has been ordered from Freedom Ford in Wise. 

 

Water Plant Supervisor Report, Brian Bush 

Mr. Bush reports 11.2million gallons of water produced, 5.8 million sold and 3.4million sold to Woodway. 

The average pump hours were 19. 48% water loss. Painting of the treatment tanks is under way. The annual 

drinking water report should be finished this week. 

  

.Fire Department Report, Michael Watson 

7 calls 

1 motor vehicle accident 

2 assist rescue squad 

1 house fire 

3 brush fires 

 

Unfinished Business: 

None 

 

New Business: 

Spring Cleanup Dates 

 

May 8 -12, 2017 will be spring clean up in town.  

 

Schedule Finance Meeting to Begin Budget for 2017-18 

 

Finance Meeting will be Thursday, April 13 at 8:00 a.m. 

 

Lewis More-Air Evac Insurance 

 

Jason Monday and Megan Mcilquham from Air Evac spoke about offering their service to the town residents 

at a reduced rate. This service would cost the town $6000 annually and would cover town residents only. This 

service would be for helicopter pick up in Lee County only. They could purchase additional insurance that 

would pick up anywhere for $35 annually. No decision was made at this time. 

 

Recommendations of the Mayor: 

None 



 

 

Recommendations of the Council & Motions: 

None 

 

Bobby Slusher made the motion to adjourn to Tuesday, May 2, 2017 at 6:00.m. in the American Legion 

Building seconded by Jolene Lambert. All in favor, motion carries. 

 

 

___________________________   ________________________________ 

Jim Ewing, Mayor     Amy Willis, Treasurer/Clerk 


